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Council on Cardiovascular Nursing and Allied Professions’ (CCNAP) 
Survey on the implementation of European Society of Cardiology 

Guidelines.  
 

Dear CCNAP and/or National Societies’ member,   

 

As a valued member of our professions we would like to ask for your help in completing a survey that 

is completely confidential and should not take more than ten minues of your time.   

 

With this survey we aim to:   

 Ascertain the current use of guidelines 

 Ascertain the factors that influence the use of guidelines   

 Identify the perceived barriers to the use of guidelines  

 

The data you provide will be analysed by the EuroObservational Research Project Team within the 

ESC and will be totally confidential. The survey will remain open until 17.00(GET) June 26th 2015.  

 

The findings of the survey will be used to inform the development of a “toolkit” of educational 

resources. To assist in this we will report the findings of the survey on our website and journal 

(European Journal of Cardiovascular Nursing) upon completion of the study.  

 

Please click on the data entry tab to complete the survey on line. If English is not your first language 

please access the available translations from the right hand menu, but please note that the online 

survey can only be completed in English. 

 

We thank you in advance for taking the time to complete this survey. 
 
If you have any questions please contact Gabrielle McKee (gmckee@tcd.ie). 
 
If you are not already a CCNAP member, why not join today?  
http://www.escardio.org/communities/councils/CCNAP/Pages/membership.aspx  
 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

Dr Catriona Jennings FESC 
Chair of the Council on Cardiovascular Nursing and Allied Professions 
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